Year End Meeting December 27, 2018

The Eaton Town Council met in a special meeting to conduct year end business. Present are Blankenship, Welsh and DeWees.

President Blankenship called the meeting to order.

DeWees moved to approve the 2019 salary ordinance. Welsh seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Welsh made a motion to sign the contract with INDOT for the Community Crossing Grant. DeWees seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Tony Monroe complained to Council about the way some of the Fire Department members drive on their way to the station. He is concerned about how fast they are going and not stopping at stop signs. Discussion followed. Snodgrass to talk with the Fire Chief.

DeWees made a motion to approve the renewal of the IPEP/Anthem medical insurance with a 9% increase. Welsh seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Clerk gave Council a list of outstanding checks that will be voided per SBOA and an encumbrance for the Police Truck.

Welsh made a motion to approve the claim docket. DeWees seconded the motion. Motion carried.

There being no further business before the Council at this time DeWees made a motion to adjourn. Welsh seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Daniel Blankenship, Council President

Vicki Hargis/Clerk-Treasurer